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hospitals received the bulk of the injured. As I recall, 
we received over 70 injured at Presbyterian, and St. 
Anthony received well over 100 injured.

Very sadly, the last survivor was rescued at 7 p.m. 
on the day of the blast. The outpouring of love and 
compassion and concern for the injured and their 
families was remarkable. I can remember the sadness 
that came over us when it became clear that we were 
unlikely to receive any more survivors.

The next couple of weeks were dedicated to work 
at the bombing site to search for possible survivors 
and to recover the dead. The performance of the early 
responders including EMSA, police, firefighters, 
medical volunteers and local civilian volunteers was 
remarkable. The support of local, state, and federal 
government and their agencies was swift and strong. 
National humanitarian aid came quickly to support the 
rescue workers. Hundreds of local citizens donated 
blood to support the injured. The combined effort and 
remarkable teamwork of all involved in the response 
to the bombing was truly monumental, and serves as a 
model to the rest of the country of how people coming 
together can successfully deal with tragedy.

In the end, 168 people, including 19 children, 
lost their lives in the Murrah Building bombing. 
Almost 700 people were injured. The people of 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma and America did not 

want what happened that terrible day to be forgotten. 
They started leaving tokens of their remembrance, 
condolence, and support on a chain link fence 
surrounding the bombing site.

It became clear that not only we, but our nation, 
supported the creation of a permanent National 
Memorial to honor and “…remember those who 
were killed, those who survived, and those changed 
forever…” by the tragedy. On April 19, 2000, after 
5 years of planning and help from the local, state, 
and federal governments, as well as private donors, 
President Bill Clinton joined thousands of people 
at the bombing site to dedicate the Oklahoma City 
National Memorial. On President’s Day, Feb. 19, 
2001, President George W. Bush dedicated the 
Memorial Museum.

Over the past 20 years, I continue to be 
occasionally drawn to the Oklahoma City National 
Memorial. I always take a seat on the north side of 
the memorial below the site of the Survivor Tree. As 
I peer across the Reflecting Pool to the 168 empty 
chairs, I experience the same emotions. I am angry 
about the violence perpetrated on innocent people; I 
am saddened to tears about the senseless loss of life 
and severe injuries that occurred here; and yet, I am 
optimistic and hopeful for the goodness and kindness 
of so many people in our city, our state, and our nation.

This year’s Memorial Marathon will be April 26, 2015 – for race details: http://okcmarathon.com

http://www.o-c-m-s.org/bulletin/current-issue/
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OLD WESLEY 
HOSPITAL

By David William Foerster, MD

Remembering
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he year was 1959 and I was finishing my year of 
surgical internship at the University Hospitals. I had 
signed on for three years of general surgery, which 
was a prerequisite before proceeding with two years of 
plastic surgery training. I wanted to make the general 
surgery years as productive as possible and work 
directly with talent surgeons (rather than residents), 
therefore I requested and was granted a one-year 

rotation to Wesley Hospital, a 
teaching facility aligned with 
the university. Wesley was 
headed by Austin Bell, MD, 
a superb general surgeon 
and, as the only surgical 
resident there, I would be 
worked as his primary 
assistant. As it turned 
out, I was also allowed 
to work with several 
other fine surgeons in 
other specialties and 
was allowed to have 
primary care of 

occasional indigent patients 
that Wesley cared for under its 
teaching program.

Working with Dr. Bell was 
a wonderful experience. He was the 
quintessential Southern gentleman cut in the 
mold of a surgical Robert E. Lee. Not only was he 
adroit and skillful in the OR but he was worshipped 
by his patients and staff. Unlike too many physicians 
who stood at the foot of the patient’s bed with chart 
in hand, Dr. Bell went directly to the patient and 
touched them in a caring way: a pat on the forehead 
or shoulder or a gentle squeeze of their hand, asking 
how they were doing and reassuring them that he 
had their best interest at heart. This was something I 
never forgot and incorporated it into my own practice 
throughout the years.

It was also my privilege to occasionally work with 
A.C. “Ace” Lyle, MD, a very talented neurosurgeon. 
Dr. Lyle was left-handed and I recalled one time when 
the scrub nurse inadvertently handed his closing suture 
threaded for a right-handed surgeon. Without missing 
a heartbeat, he began his repair right-handed with great 
aplomb so as not to embarrass the young nurse! Very 
few could have done this so well.

Oklahoma City was blessed with many fine 
neurosurgeons at this time, including Harry 

Wilkins, MD (the father of Oklahoma 
neurosurgery), Jess Hermann, MD, Bob 
Rutledge, MD, and others.

T

Continues on page 24 …
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I also enjoyed working from 
time to time with Robert Holt, MD, 

orthopedic surgeon per excellence. He 
pinned several hips together and I got to pin 

one myself from the indigent service. Dr. Holt 
had a great deal of confidence in me and when a 

young man with a traumatic loss of his ring finger 
was admitted to the service ward, he asked me what 

I was planning. I told him that I could trim and close 
the finger stump or narrow the metacarpal ray and 
give him a four-fingered hand without a stump. The 
patient preferred the latter procedure. (Mickey Mouse 
also has four-fingered hands, of which most people 
are unaware).

Dr. Holt agreed and mentioned that I should use  
a drain. I had never seen or done such a procedure but 
had studied the technique. Fortuitously everything 
worked as planned and after releasing the tourniquet 
there was very little bleeding that was easily 
controlled. So I elected to avoid the drain and get a 
nice smooth skin closure.

The next day Dr. Holt accompanied me on my 
rounds to see my patient. I proudly removed the 
dressings and everything looked great. In a booming 
voice, Dr. Holt exclaimed, “Where is the drain?” In a 
meek voice, I replied that I didn’t feel it was necessary. 
We then proceeded out of the patient’s earshot and I 
got a five-minute verbal lashing about my failure to 
follow instructions! Happily the patient healed nicely 
with no complications, but I learned a valuable lesson: 
DO WHAT YOUR MENTOR TELLS YOU TO DO!!! 
I have never forgotten that lesson!

The year was now 1960 and two of the Wesley 
staff surgeons, Drs. Munnell and Gatchel, decided to 
get into the latest thoracic advancement, namely open 
heart surgery. As the surgery resident, I was made part 
of the team and for several months we worked with 
animal subjects getting down the pump techniques, 
etc. By June we were ready to begin human surgery.

At this time, the recovery room concept was not 
in effect and patients were simply transferred back to 
their rooms after surgery. Therefore, it was decided 

WESLEY HOSPITAL Continued from page 23 …
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FEEL
CONFIDENT

WITH YOUR 
BLOOD SUPPLY PARTNER.

•     Sole provider of blood products to 158 medical facilities 
       & air ambulances across Oklahoma
•     9th largest blood center in the U.S.
•     AABB-accredited immunohematology reference lab, 
       one of only 56 worldwide
•     Oklahoma’s largest biotech organization   
•     State’s only marrow donor program
•     Umbilical cord blood bank, one of only 25 worldwide
•     Biocell bank for research & medical application of 
       cell therapies & regenerative medicine

(405) 278-3100 or 297-5800
www.obi.org

Available to you for consultation about transfusion medicine

that the open heart patients should remain in the OR 
overnight and be closely monitored by a nurse. The 
surgical resident was also to spend the night in the OR 
with the patient (a cot was provided so I could get a 
few winks). 

I seriously doubt if something dire were to 
have happened, I would have any idea as to what 
to do! Blessedly, the three patients done in June 
survived their valve replacements (arterial bypass 
was yet to be) and so ended my nightly vigils 
and open heart experience before returning to the 
University Hospitals.

Although I never worked with Jack Hough, 
MD, he returned to Wesley while I was there after 
spending three months at the Mayo Clinic observing 
stapes mobilization procedures and then began 
doing such at Wesley. Dr. Hough was a natural 

surgeon and had learned his 
ENT skills while serving in the 
Army during WWII. He was another 
of the great surgeons working at Wesley 
and, as we now know, established his own 
institution at the Baptist (Integris) Medical 
Center and became famous for his innovative 
techniques and procedures.

Wesley Hospital eventually morphed into the 
Presbyterian Medical Center and the Oklahoma 
City Clinic moved to the new hospital in the Health 
Sciences Center. There are only a few of us that still 
remember old Wesley Hospital and its virtuoso staff 
of exceptional surgeons. It was a great chapter in the 
history of Oklahoma City medicine! “The old order 
changeth yielding place to the new” and the new has 
much to do to match the old.

http://www.o-c-m-s.org/bulletin/current-issue/
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INTEGRIS Hospice

Call 405-848-8884
It’s not about giving up hope, but about 

living each day to the fullest.

integr ishospice .com

Hospice OCMS Ad 8796 ver2.indd   1 3/21/2014   5:32:30 PM
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DIRECTOR’S DIALOGUE
By JanaTimberlake, Executive Director

I have had the privilege of working for many leaders 
since beginning my work at the Oklahoma County 
Medical Society.  While their leadership styles 
have differed, each has been effective in his or 

her own way.  The first Society president who really 
got my attention was Dr. Irwin H. Brown, a general 
surgeon.  I was a part-time employee at the time who 
often attended membership meetings.  At his first 
membership meeting as president, Dr. Brown shot a 
starter’s pistol instead of using the gavel to begin the 
meeting!  Yes, he got everyone’s attention. 

It is fun to walk down memory lane for the past 
30 years while remembering something special about 
each president.  They each donated an incredible 
amount of time and expertise to the Society, and we 
are grateful for their commitment to the organization.

One of the Society’s past leaders, Dr. Jay Cannon, 
received the Dean’s Award for Distinguished Medical 
Service at this year’s Evening of Excellence.  As I 
sat in the audience during his introduction, I thought 
about what made him an exemplary leader, especially 
in the development of the community-wide emergency 
call rotation system.  Was it his demeanor?  Was it the 
respect and trust of his fellow colleagues?  Was he in 
the right place at the right time?

To be truthful, it is probably all of the above.  But 
what I believe makes a good leader begins with the 
inner core of the person.  Before I had the opportunity 
to really get to know him, everyone – and I mean 
everyone – had only kind words when referring to Dr. 
Cannon.  Once he started up the leadership ladder at 
the Society and I was given the opportunity to see his 
leadership skills, I soon understood what they meant.  
Without someone like him, the mechanics of creating 
and overseeing the metro call system would have been 
much more difficult.  Yes, there are many others who 
contributed to the system’s success, but nothing could 
have been achieved without a good leader. 

A little history...  In the fall of 2003, Oklahoma’s 
only Level I trauma center threatened to downgrade its 
trauma care capabilities because of inadequate funding 
levels and because the center was overwhelmed with 
Priority 2 and 3 patients.  Meetings were held at 
the Oklahoma County Medical Society to examine 
statistics and look for solutions, and the group met 
with specialists throughout Oklahoma County to begin 
discussing the creation of a community wide on-call 
system that would allow the Level I Trauma Center 
to focus on Priority 1 patients while other hospitals in 
the urban area served as designated on-call receiving 

“Leaders make things possible.  
Exceptional leaders make them inevitable.”

~Lance Morrow

Continues on page 28 …
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2825 Parklawn Drive
Midwest City, OK 73110

405-610-4411
MidwestRegional.com

Cardiology  •  Emergency Services  •  Orthopedics 
Robotic-Assisted Surgery  •  Women’s Services

Midwest Regional Medical Center is directly or indirectly owned by a partnership that  
proudly includes physician owners, including certain members of the hospital’s medical staff.

COMMITTED TO  
   YOUR HEALTH. 
 COMMITTED TO  
       OUR COMMUNITY.
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DIRECTOR’S DIALOGUE
Continued from page 27 …

facilities with appropriate on-call specialists.  And, Dr. 
Jay Cannon was appointed chair of the committee to 
oversee the system.

Holding our breath, the first schedule was adopted 
and put into place in May 2004.  Several revisions 
were made to each schedule at the beginning.  Over 
the years, there have been tweaks here and there to 
adjust the system and a few of the original hospitals 
no longer participate, but it continues to operate today 
under the supervision of the RTAB Trauma Rotation 
Subcommittee with Dr. Cannon still at the helm.  The 
Society continues to publish the call schedules, and 
anyone can access the most up-to-date schedules on 
the OCMS website.  

So, on a Thursday night in January while at the 
Evening of Excellence, I was so proud to hear the 
applause at his introduction.  Everyone else soon 
learned why Dr. Cannon is so exceptional and why 
the rotational call system’s success was inevitable!!  
Happy Spring...

Jana Timberlake, Executive Director 

Won an Award?
LET US 
KNOW!

Email: tsenat@o-c-m-s.org
Or call: 702-0500

http://www.o-c-m-s.org/bulletin/current-issue/
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OSMA InveStMent
prOgrAM

How you can benefit from the
OSMA Investment Program

R. Todd Owens, CFA
Portfolio Manager

1-405-415-7200 or 1-800-937-2257

Preferred since 1999, the OSMA Investment Program 
specializes in working with Oklahoma physicians through 
preferred partner Baker Asset Management, a locally owned 
and independent money management firm. The firm does not 
offer any proprietary products or sell its own mutual funds. 
President and Portfolio Manager, R. Todd Owens earned the 
Chartered Financial Analyst (CFA) designation in 1999, one 
of the most demanding credential in the industry. Having a 
trained specialist manage your money can potentially allow you 
to focus more on your practice, your family, or your retirement.

• Customer Service
• Professional Portfolio Manager
• Trustworthy
• Stocks, Bonds, and Mutual Funds

Carefully, I made their beds
Where now they sleep

Each dawn I find their lips
Among the purple smiles

Love-crimsoned, warm, and deep

Each eve I whisper tales
Into their auburn ears

Each night they flock
Into my dreams like sheep.

Pansies
Sly butterflies

Wild with rainbow dust

Songs, passion-winged
And poems lewd with lust

Dew drops in miniskirts
Prancing the morning glow

Love letters flapping wild
Without a where to go.

By Hannah Saadah, MD

Pansies

Without passions, nothing really matters. As a race we 
have but eight great passions and it is these passions 
that define us. We have passions for life, power, glory, 
knowledge, pleasure, faith, love, and beauty. It is our 
passion for beauty that mainly feeds the human arts.   

THE

SPOT
POET’S
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By Month Jan Feb Mar Apr May June July Aug Sept Oct Nov Dec

E. coli 0157:H7 2 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 1

Ehrlichiosis 0 0 0 0 1 2 3 0 1 0 0 0

Haemophilus influenzae Type B 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Haemophilus influenzae Invasive 1 2 3 1 4 0 2 0 0 1 1 2

Hepatitis A 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Hepatitis B 9 7 12 5 8 6 6 12 4 12 9 14

Hepatitis C 22 14 12 10 16 13 12 21 20 29 24 10

Lyme disease 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 1 0 1

Malaria 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 1 0 0 0 0

Measles 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Mumps 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 1 0 0 0

Neisseria meningitidis 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Pertussis 0 2 1 1 2 1 5 1 0 2 2 1

Strep pneumo invasive,  
children <5yr

1 1 0 0 1 1 0 0 0 1 0 1

Rocky Mtn. Spotted Fever 0 1 0 1 8 9 4 1 2 0 2 0

Salmonellosis 12 6 4 5 8 19 18 17 10 12 10 8

Shigellosis 4 0 1 2 1 3 0 9 2 2 1 7

Tuberculosis ATS Class II  
(+PPD only)

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Tuberculosis ATS Class III  
(new active cases)

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Tularemia 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0

Typhoid Fever 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

West Nile Virus Fever 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0

Pediatric influenza Death 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1

Influenza, Hospitalized or Death 152 43 16 11 0 0 1 0 1 4 5 106

Influenza, Novel virus 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

Strep A Invasive 0 0 0 0 1 1 0 0 0 0 0 0

Legionella 0 0 0 0 2 0 1 1 2 1 0 0

Rubella 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1

Listeriosis 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0

Yersinia (not plague) 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 1 0 0

Dengue fever 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

* Over reported (includes acute and chronic)   ***Beginning in June 2012 medical health record was transitioned to the electronic format 
PHIDDO. Data for newly identified infections is not available at this time.  OSDH is being consulted on obtaining data.

YTD  totals are updated quarterly to reflect cases that have a reporting delay due to laboratory confirmation or symptom assessment.

RARELY REPORTED DISEASES/CONDITIONS:

COMMONLY REPORTED DISEASES FOR 2014
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CME 
INFORMATION

DEACONNESS HOSPITAL
Contact:	 Emily McEwen 
	 CME Coordinator 
	 Medical Library

Phone:	 604-4523

INTEGRIS BAPTIST MEDICAL CENTER
Contact:	 Marilyn Fick 
	 Medical Education

Phone:	 949-3284

INTEGRIS SOUTHWEST MEDICAL CENTER
Contact:	 Marilyn Fick 
	 CME Coordinator

Phone:	 949-3284

MERCY HOPITAL OKC
Contact:	 May Harshburger 
	 CME Coordinator

Phone:	 752-3390

MIDWEST REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER
Contact:	 Carolyn Hill 
	 Medical Staff  
	 Services Coordinator

Phone:	 610-8011

OKLAHOMA ACADEMY OF FAMILY  
PHYSICIANS CHOICE CME PROGRAM
Contact:	 Samantha Elliott 
	 Director of Membership

Phone:	 842-0484

Email:	 elliott@okafp.org

Website:	 www.okafp.org

OUHSC-IRWIN H. BROWN OFFICE OF  
CONTINUING PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT
Contact:	 Susie Dealy or 
	 Myrna Rae Page

Phone: 	 271-2350

Check the homepage for the latest CME offerings:  
http://cme.ouhsc.edu

ST. ANTHONY HOSPITAL
Contact: 	Susan Moore 
	 CME Coordinator

Phone:	 272-6748

ORTHOPAEDIC & RECONSTRUCTION  
RESEARCH FOUNDATION
Contact: 	Kristi Kenney 
	 CME Program 
	 Director 
	 or Tiffany Sullivan 
	 Executive Director

Phone: 	 631-2601
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PROFESSIONAL REGISTRY
Physicians interested in advertising in the Professional Registry should contact the Executive Office at 702-0500.

ALLERGY

ENDOCRINOLOGY  
DIABETES & METABOLISM

NEUROSURGERY

OKLAHOMA ALLERGY & ASTHMA CLINIC, INC.

Warren V. Filley, M.D. *

James R. Claflin, M.D. *

Patricia I. Overhulser, M.D *

Dean A. Atkinson, M.D. *

Richard T. Hatch, M.D. *

Shahan A. Stutes, M.D. *

Gregory M. Metz, M.D. *

Laura K. Chong, M.D. *

Florina Neagu, M.D.

* Diplomate, American Board of Allergy and Immunology ™

750 N.E. 13th St.
Oklahoma City, OK 73104

405-235-0040

MODHI GUDE, M.D., MRCP (UK), FACP, FACE
Diplomate, American Boards of Internal Medicine and 

Endocrinology, Diabetes & Metabolism

OU NEUROSURGERY
The University of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center

Department of Neurosurgery

Timothy B. Mapstone, M.D.

Mary Kay Gumerlock, M.D.

Craig H. Rabb, M.D.

Naina L. Gross, M.D.

Michael D. Martin, M.D.

William B. Schueler, M.D.

Michael Sughrue, M.D.

To schedule an appointment call
405-271-4912

Harold Hamm Oklahoma Diabetes Center
1000 N. Lincoln Blvd., Suite 400

Oklahoma City, OK 73104

Gamma Knife Radiosurgery

Cerebrovascular Surgery

Pediatric Neurosurgery

Spine Surgery

Skull Base Surgery

Neurosurgical Chemotherapy

Carotid Artery Surgery

Tethered Spinal Cord-Repair

Chiari Malformation-Surgery

South Office:  
1552 S.W. 44th

Oklahoma City, OK 73119
405-681-1100

Practice limited to Endocrinology, 
Diabetes and Thyroid only.

Special Procedures:
Bone densitometry for osteoporosis detection and management.  

Diagnostic thyroid fine needle aspiration biopsy.  
Diagnostic endocrine and metabolic protocols.

North Office:  
6001 N.W. 120th Ct. #6

Oklahoma City, OK 73162
405-728-7329

PAIN MANAGEMENT

AVANI P. SHETH, M.D.
Diplomate of American Board of Anesthesiology

Diplomate of American Academy of Pain Management 

4200 W. Memorial Road, Suite 305
Oklahoma City, OK 73120

405-841-7899
All Plans Accepted.

Changed Your Email 
Address?

New Mailing Address?

Let us know so we can keep you updated!
Email: ewright@o-c-m-s.org / Call: 702-0500

http://www.o-c-m-s.org


UROLOGY

RADIOLOGY

PLASTIC SURGERY

Urologists
at 

        Medicine
Adult Urology

Michael S. Cookson, MD, Chairman 
Urology Department, Urologic Oncology/Robotics

Ash Bowen, MD, General/Oncology/Robotics

Daniel Culkin, MD, Men’s Health/Stones/Oncology

Jonathan Heinlen, MD, Urologic Oncology/Robotics

Joel Slaton, MD, Urologic Oncology

Kelly Stratton, MD, Urologic Oncology/Robotics

Gennady Slobodov, MD, Male/Female/Reconstructive/ 
Incontinence/Neurogenic Bladder

Puneet Sindhwani, MD, Male Infertility/Transplantation

OU Physicians: 
Adult Urology 405-271-6452 

Edmond 405-340-1279 
Stephenson Cancer Center 405-271-4088

Pediatric Urology
Brad Kropp, MD, Pediatric Urology

Dominic Frimberger, MD 
Pediatric Urology/Reconstructive Surgery/Spina Bifida

Blake Palmer, MD 
Pediatric Urology/Robotics

William Reiner, MD, Child/Adolescent Psychiatry

OU Children’s Physicians: 
Urology 405-271-2006 
Edmond 405-340-1279

JOANN D. HABERMAN, M.D.
Breast Cancer Screening Center of Oklahoma 

Mammography - Screen/Film
Breast Ultrasound 

6307 Waterford Blvd., Suite 100
Oklahoma City, OK 73118

405-607-6359    Fax 405-607-8256

OU PHYSICIANS PLASTIC SURGERY
Kamal T. Sawan, M.D.
Christian El Amm, M.D.

Suhair Maqusi, M.D.

Facelifts

Endoscopic Brow Lifts

Nose Reshaping

Eyelid Surgery

Liposuction

Breast Augmentation

Breast Reconstruction

Breast Reduction

TummyTuck

Skin Rejuvenation

Secondary Burn Reconstruction

Cleft Lip & Palate

Congenital Nevi

Craniosynostosis

Adult Clinic Location
OU Physicians Building

825 N.E. 10th St., Suite 1700
Oklahoma City, OK 73104

To schedule an appointment for Adult Services call
405-271-4864

Pediatric Clinic Location
OU Children’s Physicians Building

1200 N. Phillips Ave., 2nd Floor Suite 2700
Oklahoma City, OK 73104

To schedule an appointment for Pediatric Services call
405-271-4357

Laser Hair Removal

Botox & Fillers

Body Contouring  
    After Weight Loss

Birth Defects

Hand Surgery - Dr. Maqusi

Microsurgery

Burn Reconstruction

Skin Cancer Excision

MOHs Reconstruction

Craniofacial Syndromes

Hemangiomas

Traumatic Defects

Vascular Lesions

Adult Services

Pediatric Services

LOOK FOR THE OCMS ENEWS 
IN YOUR EMAIL! 

It’s a monthly email newsletter that we 
send to all of our members with news and 
information. It’s short and easy to read, just 
right for our busy members. It is distributed 
in the middle of the month, so if you don’t 
remember seeing it, please check in your 
spam email folder!

http://www.o-c-m-s.org
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